JOM / Title VII
Parent Committee Meeting
Minutes
01/09/2014

MTO: 5:40PM
Approval of Minutes: K.H. brought to the committee’s attention that Barb Pezzi is no longer the curriculum contact. Instead the contact is Crystal Hintzman.
A.H. made a motion to approve the minutes. Motion was seconded by J.M.
Title VII
M.C. presented budget and explained that she is in the process of doing the first part of the grant for Title VII funds, she will inform the committee when the second part is due and complete. A.H. shared that there were 165 506/ Title VII forms accounted for at this point, but the final count could not be sure until the forms were cross-referenced with actual list of registered “I” students. This would require some forms to be sent out to parents, and another count done upon their return to the district.
J.M. expressed that she felt the count was significantly lower than the previous year by almost half. A.H. explained that there have been some students who have graduated and moved out of the district. She also explained that when updating the paperwork there were a number of outdated forms.
J.M. questioned if these outdated forms had been included in the count the previous year.
During this time there was also a question of whether a student who was on file and moved out and then back into the district would have to refill out the 506 form.  It was explained by (?) that it is good practice to have the parents refill out the form, that is unless, none of their information has changed from before such as their address, contacts and phone numbers.
A.H. questioned how the committee wanted the new forms filled out as far as P.O. information. (?) Explained that are new forms for P.O. information available. The J.M. and J.H. expressed that they are okay with whatever the appropriate form is, just as long as there is a paper trail. It was at this time that M.C. explained that the P.O. for Food Service from the Fall Feast needs to or should I say is waiting to be paid. It was reiterated that this Funding would come out of Title VII.
Title VII meeting closed: 6:04PM
JOM MTO: 6:05PM
JOM budget as of now is $2,782.00
M.C. explained that she has not received information regarding allocated funds from this year’s count yet. It is at this time that the committee questioned where the funds from the previous year have gone, and that the spread sheets for December and January were different. M.C. said she would contact Bridget to find out exact funding. JOM Tribal Enrollment count stands at 14 for the 2013-2014 year. There had been rumor that other schools had the chance to submit a late count. M.C. spoke with Shirley and found that the rumor was untrue. 
J.M. asked Mary about the slush fund and the process of how it is accounted for. M.C. explained that the money is used for things that are needed immediately and that there isn’t time to get a P.O. for. She explained that all receipts are accounted for and that it is kept in a lock box in her office. Slush fund money is at (?). Committee requested that the slush fund money be transferred to a lock box in K.H.’s office at the Administrative Building and be overlooked by L.L. Again, J.M. and J.H. stressed the idea of having a paper trail for the slush fund. J.H. made a motion that the slush fund money be held in K.H.’s office at the Admin. Building. J.M. seconded the motion and it was passed.
The next issue brought up related to the Co-Chair position. J.M. nominated J.H. as the JOM/ Title VII PC Co Chair, Jamie seconded the motion and it passed.
The PC discussed creating a meeting to update the Bi-laws.
A.H. explained a discussion that she had with P.C. president concerning Sugar Bush out at the School Forest. A.H. explained that she has not yet been to nor planned anything out at the school forest, so would like to get together with M.C. and L.D. to discuss possibilities. The question of whether or not the committee could rent one bus to go around to all the schools came up, and it was explained by K.H. that it was feasible, and that a bus could run up to $250.00. A.H. explained to the PC that she would schedule a meeting with M.C. and L.D. in regards to planning a trip and report back to the committee.
V.B. asked questions about doing a college assembly for our middle school and high school students. A.H. explained that in the past the students have had the opportunity to attend the “Making College Accessible” event at UWS, and there has been little to no participation. M.C. reiterated this idea to the PC. V.B. brought up the possibility of bringing the information to the schools instead of having the students venture out. Maybe turn it into a field trip for the Indian Education students.
Staff Reports- M.C., A.H., T.G., absent due to illness.
J.H. asked M.C. to do a follow up on J.M. from Cooper. J.H. asked if calendar for students have been created yet. A.H. shared that she had not gotten a chance to create the calendars for the students yet. J.M. requested that both A.H. and M.C. submit lesson plan and student activity examples. J.H. seconded the motion, and the motion passed.
J.M. asked both M.C. and D. N. about interest in a club or group at the H.S. She also asked M.C. as to whether or not she would have time to something in terms of a club or group. M.C. shared her schedule and left the possibility open. D.N. was not sure if students would be interested in doing something like this. J.M. asked (?) that a flyer be made to gage interest in Indian Education at the H.S. Level. It was at this time that B.O. teacher representative spoke up and explained the Lunch and Learn Program and some lessons related to Native Studies that he teaches in his classes. D.N. explained the dynamics of the Lunch and Learn program. He explained that it was during lunch once a week that the group needed an advisor and it had to be approved by Principal Bergrum. It was requested by the PC that M.C. make a flyer to gage interest, speak with B.O. about possibly advising group, and getting student feedback from student representative D.N. about whether or not there is student interest. It was also at this time the issue of getting away from the craft aspect of Indian Education and focusing more on the culture and past and current issues came about. B.O. gave some examples of Native American Issues that he teaches about in his special ed. Reading classes, for example Rosey Riveter, and debate and assignments regarding “Real American Heroes”  History and Rich Vocabulary. Ojibwe Language.
Parent Concerns : The PC shared their concerns about kindergarteners and first grade awareness of then Indian Education program.
Staff Concerns: Start sub-committees for powwow and public hearing.
M.C. introduced the WIEA coming up in Red Cliff, WI the weekend of April 11thand 12th. It was brought to the attention of the committee that the conference would have a youth track this year. The committee showed interest in having one of our students attend. (?) Do we have to make a proposal to the school board if we bring a student? As of right now, there is $908.00 in adult travel under Title VII funds. (?) And $675.00 available for adult travel under the JOM account. 
It was brought to the committee’s attention that there is $1000.00 for purchasing services sitting in the (?) account that can be transferred and re-coded if desired. Alaina would be the contact for this type of situation. It was decided that the PC members would have to get together to decide exactly if and how they would move around those funds, so the issue was tabled until further notice.
J.H. and J.M. took a count of who was interested in attending. A.H. suggested that a separate meeting and or committee be created to discuss the details of the conference.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting  Closed: 7:05PM


